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Warsaw  28 December 2016 

Dear Mary 
 

At the Christmas meeting of physicians and nurses celebrated on the Day of the 

Holy Innocents, we recalled with gratitude Your decision to go into the abortion 

clinic in Toronto in order to defend the smallest children against the death. You 

have chosen a beautiful day – 12 December - the feast of Our Lady of 

Guadalupe - Protectress of Unborn Children. It occurs that on the same day our 

association, Catholic Association of Polish Physicians, together with other 

medical groups sent a letter of protest to the director of Clinic of Gynecology 

and Obstetrics expressing our strong objection against abortions of children 

with Down’s syndrome carried out in this hospital. You probably know that 

unfortunately Polish law allows abortion in the case of severe malformation of 

fetus. Many physicians in Poland qualify babies with Down’ syndrome (often 

only with suspicion of this syndrome) to abortion and legally condemn them to 

death under this law. 

We are medical doctors, members of Catholic Association of Polish 

Physicians in Warsaw. In September 2016 our division (chaired by Prof. 

http://www.kslp.pl/
http://www.srodowiskomedyczne.pl/


Bogdan Chazan) has adopted the name of Blessed Dr. Ewa Noiszewska – doctor 

of internal medicine, a sister of the Congregation of the Sisters of the 

Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary and a martyr. She was shot 

to death by Germans for providing medical help to Jews on 19 December 1942. 

The new managing board of the association includes members of the Medical 

Group of the Holy Family. Now we collaborate closely. Every month the 

association organizes meetings of doctors in the parish of the Immaculate 

Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary in Warsaw. We try to participate 

together in pro-life actions. Your actions inspire us. We do this individually in 

our daily work with patients and jointly as Catholic Association of Polish 

Physicians and Medical Group of the Holy Family. 

 

We thank you for your attitude. Mary, please remember, that you are not 

alone, although you alone go into an abortion clinic. We support you constantly 

with our prayers. We are glad that some Polish were present at your trial. We 

trust that your perseverance will lead a change of the law in Canada as well as 

in Poland. We cordially ask for your prayers in the intention our Archbishop 

Henryk Hoser, also a doctor, who after return from Africa got sick with malaria. 

We trust that the Best Divine Doctor will grant him a full health recovery. Many 

people and groups in Poland have prayed for the Bishop and we have been 

informed about an improvement of his health. We trust even more that our joint 

prayers with you will ensure health and life of many small children. 

Dear Mary, you are spending the beginning of the New Year in jail. We wish the 

Newborn Jesus, Merciful Life-Giver, grant you abundant blessing so that you 

were a sign of His Loving Presence among women in jail. May Divine Child 

Jesus give you perseverance and confidence that He will save many children 

through your actions. 

 

Exactly two months after your arrest you will celebrate your birthday in a 

special company of prisoners, your new friends. We hope that for women in jail 

it will be the day of joyful meeting with you and the day of sincere prayer in 

Your intention, in the intention of the innocent person wrongly accused and 

wrongly convicted. We believe that such a prayer in the intention of the known 

and close person will encourage these women to pray for all the children 

wrongly condemned to death. We thank God for Your Parents and especially for 

Your Mother who has given birth to you. 

 



We are sending you, Mary, our most cordial greetings 

“The Lord bless you and keep you; the Lord make his face shine on you” 

 
 

Physicians from Masovian Division of Catholic Association of Polish Physicians 

of the Blessed Dr. Ewa Noiszewska (KSLP) 

and Members of Medical Group of the Holy Family: 

 

Prof. Bogdan Chazan, Specialist of gynecology and obstetrics 

Chairman of the KSLP and MaterCare Polska,  

 

Dr. Grażyna Rybak, Specialist of paediatrics 

Coordinator of Medical Group of the Holy Family, representative of the KSLP 


